PENN TOWNSHIP MINUTES March 16, 2010

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday, March 16, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors present: William Moyer, Fred Ulrich, Brian Wentzel. Others present: Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber; Jeff Edmunds, Solicitor. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich; Pete DeWire; Roy Knause; Jenna Ricker; Stephanie Meyer; Jacob Mowery.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the March 2, 2010 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No Public Comment was heard at this time.

PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD

Roy Knause explained that a radio station is interested in installing a radio tower on his land on Herman Road. Mr. Knause was directed to contact Tom Snyder for zoning regulations. Mr. Knause also asked that the snowplow driver on Herman Road not plow the snow into the turnaround by the barn blocking use of the turnaround. Supervisors agreed. Mr. Knause also questioned why the Township plows at the Snyder County Prison. Supervisors explained that only an emergency path was plowed and that practice has been discontinued.

REPORTS

Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the crew's activities during the previous two weeks. Mr. Wentzel also reported the pot holes at Greystone Court and Wedgewood Drive have been repaired, and provided a list of work to be done this year. An anonymous complaint has been received regarding a street light out above the Wedgewood Garden sign. It was noted that this sign is connected to a PP&L transformer, thus it is a PP&L light. The bridge on Middle Creek Road where Penn Township meets Union Township will be closed from the week of March 22, 2010 through September. Penn Dot has been given permission to stock pile approximately 1000 ton of stone.

Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report which included eight Zoning Permits v-t-d.

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, reported she will be out of the office the week of March 29, 2010.

Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich reported on the last storms; Isle of Que was closed for one day. Mr. Ulrich also gave a report on East Snyder Park. According to PennDot, TRA Electric can be contacted for traffic signal specs, and Municipal Services Rep Eric Weber can be contacted for the bidding process to replace the traffic signal at Kantz.

Chairman William Moyer had nothing to report.

OLD BUSINESS

The issue of home burial was briefly discussed. A work session will be held when all information is gathered.

PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS - MINUTES - MARCH 16, 2010

NEW BUSINESS

Larson Design will provide boundary and topo survey for the site of the proposed new building for Penn Township at an approximate cost of \$2660.00 upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved.

The Snyder County Liquid Fuels Project will be the 2010 Road Project upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved. It was noted that this year's allocation is \$4080.00.

CORRESPONDENCE

PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL

Upon motion of Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and unanimously approved, the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.

**An Executive Session was called at 7:51PM to discuss accusations.

The meeting was reconvened at 8:00PM with the following conclusion: No further investigation is necessary at this time unless further information is presented.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the March 16, 2010 meeting adjourned at 8:01PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary